Minutes: September 6, 2006

The tirst meeting of WCREA tor 2006-07 was held on the above date at Harker’s
Hollow, Harmony, NJ with 85 in attendance. The meeting was called to order by
President Pat Kollar at 10:535; she led the tlag salute. Shirley Sloyer read a poem about
positive attitude in a “Town Called ‘Don’t You Worry’ ” . The secretary’s report was
read and treasurer Vicki Rhinehart reported a balance of $1757.25 and $418 for the
WCREA award. Both reports were approved as read. Next, Vicki, membership
chairperson, reported that she sent letters to 250 Warren County retired educators;
to date, 25 have joined. Vicki announced the following scholarship awards ftor June,
2006 ($400 each).

North Warren: Amanda Marie Long: Sussex Cty. CC--Art Education

Hackettstown: Aaron Kiedes: Montclair State University--Math/Technology Ed.

Phillipsburg: Ashley Napolitano: E. Stroudsburg University--Early Childhood Ed.

Warren Hills: Shannon Doyle: Warren Co. CC--Elementary and/or Spec. Ed.

Belvidere: Kailtlin Cox: University ot Scranton--Special Ed.

Warren Tech: Rebecca Winter--Warren Co. CC--Education

Under Old Business: President Pat reviewed the changes in dues structure tor
this year: Professional--$10.00; Associate--$5.00. Luncheons will cost $20.00

An update was given on the tall trip to the Culinary Institute and the Vanderbilt
Mansion,; fliers with pertinent information were distributed by Sandy Beck.

Pat reported on the Public Employees/NJEA/NJREA Rally on June 19 to support
Gov. Corzine’s proposed budget. Nearly 10,000 were in attendance. Pat publicly
thanked Mike Kruczek, WCEA President and Dave Miers, HCEA President, who
provided buses.

Legislative meetings in ITrenton on June 12 and 22 were attended by Carol and
Clayton Mertz, John Stana, Doug Morris, Barbara Esposito and Pat Kollar. They met
with lobbyists and questioned legislators about topics of concern to NJREA.

On August 15, Pat and Doug Morris attended an NJEA training session on
pensions, health benetfits, property taxes and school reform. Doug reported that
health benetits were the key topic and were not guaranteed. Between 1998 and 2004,
health care costs have more than doubled from $7,500 per couple to about $15,000--
to $17,000 per couple. Because of the state’s errors in judgment by borrowing from
the health budget, we have become the “scapegoats”.

Under New Business: A 50/50 was conducted to benetit the Award Fund. The
winners were : Harold Ware, $25.00; Susan Flad, $25.00; Shirley Vanderhoof, $50.00.

Pat reported that members are needed to attend meetings in Trenton because of
threats to our pension/health benetits. A sign-up sheet was circulated tor volunteers.
The meetings are of the four special committees appointed by Governor Corzine
concerning: 1) shared services and consolidation; 2) Constitutional reform and
citizen’s tax convention; 3) pension; 4) school tunding. Pat, Doug and /Barbara










